
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 18.6.08

08.134
REVIEW OF REGULATORY FRAMEWORK 

The Committee at its April meeting had considered a paper reviewing the University’s standards and quality assurance arrangements to ensure that they remained fit for purpose in the context of the new Teaching and Learning Strategy (mins 08.78 – 79 refer).  Proposals in relation to the regulatory framework were noted and a consultation paper was issued to Faculties and the Students’ Union.  (Consideration of proposals in relation to modular combined degrees was deferred to 2008/9 pending receipt of the themed audit report.)


Mr Faulkner presented paper TLC/08/48 which summarised the Faculty responses.  The Committee noted that the paper set out each topic, with recommendations where sufficient consensus was evident (based on at least five out of six Faculties), together with a summary of key points from Faculties for the Committee’s consideration.  Changes were supported in seven areas (a, b, d, f, g, l, t below).


AGREED:

i)
that it be recommended to Senate:



Qualifications and Credit Framework


a)
that the DipHE award be rescinded from the schedule of current awards;


Module Size


b)
that within award-bearing courses modules of any multiple of five credit points be permitted, subject to a minimum size of ten points (100 notional hours of student effort) and that the restriction on the number of 10 point modules in full-time courses be removed.  Course teams should, however, be mindful of the impact on student workloads of small modules.  Credit-bearing short-courses including those within the CPPD framework could continue to use five point modules;


Semesters and Study Load 


c)
that the semester structure be retained;


d)
that the normal full-time and maximum part-time study loads be defined for the 30 week academic year (rather than for each semester), the calendar year and for the intensive summer semester, as follows:

	Study load in credit points
	Normal full time (notional hours per week)
	Part time maximum (notional hours per week)

	Academic year (30 weeks) (2 semesters)
	120  (40)
	  90  (30)

	Calendar year (45 weeks +) (3 semesters)
	180  (40)
	135  (30)

	Intensive summer semester (8 weeks)
	  40  (50)
	  20  (25)




e)
that in principle there should not be an imbalanced study load between semesters in the design of full-time course structures;



f)
that imbalanced study loads between semesters be permitted for full-time students in response to individual choice (with a minimum of 40 points being taken in semester 1 or 2) (no change to flexibility for part-time students);


g)
that exceptionally, at the discretion of the relevant course/subject committee taking into account pre-requisite requirements, timetable constraints and the ability of students, individual full-time students be allowed to exceed the normal load in a year, for example to accommodate transfer from another course;



h)
that any proposals for ‘intensive’ courses (eg two year Honours degrees) should come to the Committee as well as APSC/ADEC as part of the course planning process to give initial consideration to teaching and learning aspects;



Fully Online Modules


i)
that the proscription on fully online modules in year 1 of full-time undergraduate campus-based courses be retained;


Regulations


j)
that no change be made to the general entry requirements for each award nor the rules on APL;


k)
that the current pass marks (including those for DIS/DAS and DPP) and the general use of percentage marks and the University’s generic assessment criteria be maintained;


l)
that the requirement for a specific examination and coursework contribution at level A/1 be rescinded (Fd, AB and Honours/non-Honours degrees);


m)
that the expectation of a substantial report on a major project (dissertation) at final level in Honours degree programmes with the possibility of departure from this norm remain;


Failure


n)
that automatic progression continue between semesters in a year and that 20 credits of failure continue to be permitted to be carried into the next academic year;


o)
that no changes be made to the consequences of failure in terms of the number of repeat attempts, the extent of failure which leads to a student being discontinued, and the prohibition of re-admission to the same course in any mode by discontinued students within a year;


p)
that the current regulation not permitting students who fail the assessment for the placement/intercalary year to progress to the final year be maintained;


Condonement


q)
that no change be made to the condonement rules at this stage.  The Committee noted a potentially simpler rule proposed by the Faculty of Computing and Engineering;


Classification - Honours


r)
that, as there was insufficient consensus to change the current basis for classification, there should be no change at this stage;


Classification - Postgraduate and Undergraduate (non-Honours)


s)
that no additional bands (Commendation or Distinction) be introduced in postgraduate and non-Honours undergraduate courses;


Departures from Norm


t)
that permissible departures from the revised Framework, ie introduction of fully online modules at Levels 2 or 3 in full-time campus-based undergraduate courses and the omission of undergraduate Honours dissertations, should be expressly considered by validation panels, or by Faculties (with external involvement) through the CA3 process, and should no longer require a special case to be made to the Committee.  The Committee would continue to consider proposals which were outside the Framework.


ii)
that the Committee consider in more detail rules on condonement and Honours classification during 2008/9;


iii)
that Mr Faulkner consult with the Assistant Director of Information Services regarding the proposal to rescind the requirement for copies of Master’s dissertations to be deposited in the Library;  the Committee would consider this matter further at a future meeting;


iv)
that in view of concern about the feasibility of achieving Entrepreneurship outcomes in specialist postgraduate courses, NICENT be asked to present a paper to the October meeting of the Committee on this matter;


v)
that the proposals to introduce non-Honours degree exit awards for Single and Combined Honours students who fail in the final year be not developed, given that exit awards should be meaningful qualifications in their own right and that the AB could be made available.


The Committee thanked Mr Faulkner and the Faculties for their work in reviewing the University’s regulatory framework.
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